National Assembly
Question No: 318
Mr T B Mabhena (DA) to ask the Minister of Transport:
Whether there is any ongoing process to enable the digital driving licence cards to come into operation; if not, why not; if so, (a) on what date is it envisaged that the cards will come to operation and (b) what are the milestones of the process thus far?	NW329E
REPLY
[bookmark: _Hlk96356381][bookmark: _Hlk71548594]The Department of Transport has plans to introduce the digital driving licence card in 2024/25 financial year. This project is the responsibility of the Driving Licence Card Account (DLCA) which is the trading entity responsible for the production of driving licence cards in South Africa. The introduction of the digital driving licence (commonly referred as the eDL) will be preceded by the introduction of the new driving licence card which is set to be launched in October 2023. 

The design for the new driving licence card has been completed and is undergoing process for cabinet approval. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
